
Sports Premium 
 

2015-16 
 

From September 2013 all primary schools across England have received a share of the Government’s 
£150m per annum Primary Physical Education and Sport Premium. The funding is ring-fenced and 
must be spent on improving the provision and quality of PE and sport in primary schools so that 
pupils develop healthy lifestyles. 
 

Elmfield will receive £8000 of funding this academic year. 
 

During 2015-16 this funding will be spent on the following: 
 

- Weekly ballet class (early years) and lunchtime club (terms 3-6) 

- Weekly dance lessons 

- Weekly sports coaching (focus changes termly) 

- Weekly swimming sessions (terms 1-4) 

 
Following the success of the purchase of the outdoor trampoline last year, school will also purchase 
an indoor trampoline this year to allow children to improve their balance skills during supervised 
lunchtime sessions. 
 
Money has also been set aside for professional sports coaches to train our Teachers and improve 
their PE teaching skills. 
 
This year we will again be subscribing to the National Deaf Children’s Sports Association so that our 
children can take part in competitive sport with other Deaf schools in the summer. 
 
We have carried some of the unspent funding forward from last year to enable us to provide this 
broad spectrum of activities. 
 

 
 
 
 

2015-16 Planned Spend

Ballet

Dance

Sports Coaching

Swimming

Equipment

Other



Impact 
 

The Sport Premium money has already shown an impact on the pupils of Elmfield. Participation in 
the sports sessions is very high, and pupils are showing a willingness to join in and give things a go. 
Pupils are growing in confidence in these lessons, and they are something they look forward to 
during the week. 
 
The ability to have a broader, more inclusive curriculum has given pupils the opportunity to try 
different activities, and find ones which they particularly enjoy. This extra pupil engagement, 
coupled with the increase in confidence and quality of teaching and learning has enabled all pupils to 
access high quality PE on a weekly basis. 
 
Dance in particular has immense advantages for deaf pupils learning the discipline of dance move 
steps and choreographed pieces. 
 
Elmfield also has a healthy eating policy, and encourages pupils to think about the constituents of a 
balanced diet and having everything in moderation. School provides a free breakfast every morning 
of healthy cereals, juices and bagels. This has also had a positive impact on the attainment of pupils 
by allowing them to engage and concentrate in all lessons, as well as improve their behaviour and 
reduce levels of disruption. 
 
 
Looking Ahead 
 

We are planning to carry forward the remaining unspent funding from this year so that we can 
continue to provide a consistent range of activities in 2016-17. 
 
 

 

2016-17 Planned Spend

Ballet

Dance

Sports Coaching

Swimming

Other


